# WRENINGHAM MARDLE

A bi-monthly Newsletter Produced by The Village Hall Management Committee Charity No: 284991

No: 93

FEBRUARY/MARCH 1997

From Your Chairman,

At last we have sent off the application for our Public Entertainment Licence. Although we have completed all the requirements set out on the form, there are still a few outstanding items which the committee hopes to have completed within the next few weeks.

Andree Handford, who has been our very reliable booking secretary for almost 10 year has recently said that she would like to give up this duty. Over the next few weeks she will be working with Penny Mutten who has now been co-opted onto the Management Committee and appointed booking secretary.

On behalf of the Management Committee, I would like to thank Andree for all her time and commitment to the post over the years. She has been a very good P.R. officer for the Village Hall. I thank Penny for taking on this post and wish her an enjoyable time. Penny's telephone number is 01508 489323.

Christine Minns

#### VILLAGE HALL MATTERS

THANK YOU - I think that although the numbers were small, most people who attended the music evening provided by Mike Butcher and his friends, enjoyed the evening. Our thanks to Mike for organising this fund raiser in aid of hall funds.

CONGRATULATION - To the winners of the January Loan Bond Draw, all of whom live in the village.

24 Mr & Mrs D. Barber 199 Mr. J. Ireland 283 Mrs M. Wilkinson

IT IS JUMBLE SALE TIME - Saturday 1st March starting at 1.30 p.m., so get an early start with the spring cleaning! Items for sale can be brought to the hall on Friday evening or at 10 a.m. on the Saturday. Help to set up at 10 a.m. and to sell in the afternoon would be appreciated. Proceeds in aid of hall funds.

#### VILLAGE OPEN GARDENS - Sunday 29th June

As I sit typing the sun is shining and making it feel as if spring is on its way. With it comes the urge to get out into the garden. How about showing off your efforts this year, at this the 4th Open Gardens event which the village hall has organised. We are not looking for perfectly manicured, weed free gardens but for variety. Size is not an issue but if you have something in your garden which you think is different and would be of interest to others then let us know. Please contact Roger Kingwell on 01508 489757.

## Social Club Report

Despite the freezing weather over 150 people saw the New Year in at the annual village New Year's Eve party organised by the Social Club. A marvellous atmosphere and a great night!

My thanks to everyone who worked to prepare for the night and the unsavoury job of clearing up on New Year's day - guaranteed to sober you up!!

The Annual General Meeting will be held on Thursday 6th March in the Margaret Preston Room at 8 p.m. It is your chance to have your say about the club and perhaps get involved on the committee.

Membership renewals were due from 1st January. Adults £1.00, Junior 50p. It would be helpful, if when renewing, you quote your membership number as well as name. You can renew at the bar and new members are always welcome. Juniors are reminded that they must have a parent/guardian who is a club member for their membership to be valid.

The committee will be meeting soon to organise future events so keep your eyes open for posters etc.

The first to look out for is details of LINE DANCING on Friday 7th March starting at 7.30 p.m.

Don't forget Roddy's ramblers meet 3rd Sunday each month at the village hall 9.30 a.m. for a walk either local or further afield - details from the bar.

The Social Club bar is open on Thurs. Fri. Sat. & Sun. Evenings. I hope to see you soon.

Gary Mutten - Social Club Chairman - 01508 489323

## Wreningham All Saints

A very happy New Year to you all. The Christmas Services were all very enjoyable and well attended, it is always a pleasure when the church is full. Once again, thanks to Mr. Dennis Long the church was floodlit over the festive period.

A coffee morning has been arranged in aid of the Tower Fund, for Tuesday 4th March at Norfolk Cottage, Wymondham Road, the home of Margaret Wilkinson between 10 a.m. - noon., to include a bring and buy stall and cakes. Watch out for posters for details.

### Regular events in the Village Hall

- BINGO cash bingo will be played on Mondays 10th and 14th January, 10th and 24th February
- WHIST takes place in the Margaret Preston Room at 8 p.m. on Mondays 17th February and 17th March.
- BALLROOM dancing to C.D's at 8 p.m. on Fridays 28th February, 14th and 28th March.
- COUNTRY dancing to: Saturday 8th February - Kenny Lee & Hustler Saturday 8th March - Tennesse Whisky
- FLOWER CLUB Thursday 27th February and 27th March, doors open at 1.30 p.m. for a 2 p.m. start.
- PARISH COUNCIL next meeting is on Tuesday 25th March
- 60's DANCE dancing to Rollercoaster on Sat. 29th March.